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PLANNING CALENDAR 
 

JUNE 2016 
Monday, JUNE 06 6:30 pm Knights of Saint Andrew Stated Meeting - in Small Lodge Room 
     Guest Speaker: Burney W. Brandel, 33°, Right Eminent Grand Commander 
Monday, JUNE 20   Stated Meeting - PARKING GARAGE AVAILABLE 

     Hawaiian Shirt Night 

   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner (BBQ Salmon and Pineapple Upside-Down Cake) 
   6:30 pm All the Wrong Answers to the Master Craftsman Programs - RED ROOM 
   7:00 pm Entertainment 
   7:30 pm Split Meeting - 5 minute oration by Orator, Colorado Council of Kadosh 
 

JULY 2016 
Monday, JULY 04   Consistory CLOSED for observance of Independence Day 
Saturday, JULY 16 6:30 pm Shrimp Boil - PARKING GARAGE AVAILABLE - Ladies & Guests Invited 
     RESERVATIONS REQUIRED!  Bluegrass Band Entertainment @ 5:00 pm 
 

AUGUST 2016 

Weds., AUGUST 17 6:00 pm Officer’s Mid-Year Planning Dinner Meeting 
Saturday, AUGUST 20   All Masonic Picnic at Eastern Star Masonic Retirement Community in 
     Cooperation with Grand Lodge, Shrine, and ESMRC 
 

SEPTEMBER 2016 
Monday, SEPTEMBER 5  Consistory CLOSED for Labor Day Holiday 
Thursday, SEPTEMBER 8  Consistory CLOSED for Grand York Rite 
Friday, SEPTEMBER 9   Consistory CLOSED for Grand York Rite 
Monday, SEPTEMBER 19  Stated Meeting - PARKING GARAGE AVAILABLE 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner (Menu TBA) 
   6:30 pm All the Wrong Answers to the Master Craftsman Programs - RED ROOM 
   7:00 pm Awards & Patents; Scottish Rite Foundation Program 
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By:  Bill Hickey, 33° 

Email:  wa3h@hotmail.com 

 

 

     I have a “mixed bag” for this month’s column.  First, our Ill. Brother Jim Berardino, 33°, re-
cently sent me an email with the simple text: “They changed Lives.”  Under it, a URL for a 
Youtube presentation about some well-known (and some not-so-well-known) masons in his-
tory.  Check out:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=48KDBB0aOHI for yourselves.  It’s only 
about 15 minutes of really interesting background information. 
     For those who missed the Egyptian Court of the Dead presentation we made to the public 
on the Friday of the last reunion, you missed a nearly FULL HOUSE in the cathedral.  People 
were actually engaged in watching the entire play, and many stayed afterward to ask  ques-
tions about Masonry, the Scottish Rite, and the building itself.  It was NOT the 31st degree it-
self, but was the story used to illustrate the lessons of the degree.   
     Likewise, on Monday, my personal friend Brent Morris gave us two excellent talks - one be-
ing about the Post-Boy exposure, which was really about misdirection, misinformation, and 
deception to deflect attention away from what were considered “secrets.”  The second topic 
was a thought-provoking discussion of membership trends observed from 1900-2000.  While 
the numbers he used were obtained from Masonry and the Scottish Rite, it’s important to 
note that ALL social, fraternal, and professional organizations have experienced (and continue 
to do so) similar ups and downs in their membership numbers.  
     SO, if you didn't attend these two significant events this past month, you really missed out 
on something special.  Which brings me to my final point for this month:  our SGIG asked our 
NEW members what they expected from the Scottish Rite and what they wanted to contrib-
ute during his session at the reunion.  How many of you know what our various committees 
are, who the chair is, and what they do?  So, without further ado … 
Audio/Visual Committee:  Donald T. Marshall, 33°, chairman 
Class Committee: Michael D. Moore, 32° KCCH, chairman 
Communications Committee: Phil Hause, 32° KCCH, chairman 
Costumes Committee:  David W. Powell, 33°, chairman 
Degree Council: Ronald D. Birely, 33°, Director General (all degree directors belong) 
IT Committee: Michael Brewer, 32° KCCH, chairman 
Makeup Committee: Wesley L. Campbell, 33°, chairman 
Music Committee: Marvin A. Feldman, 33°, director (includes Denver Consistory Brass) 
Photography Committee:  John A Moreno, 33°, chairman 
Pipes and Drums of the Denver Consistory: Alexander J. McIntosh, 32° KCCH, Pipe Major 
Properties/Stage Committee:  Walter H. Martin, 33°, chairman 
Publications Committee:  William A. Hickey, 33°, chairman 

Continued on next page 

mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=48KDBB0aOHI
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 Editor’s Corner - Continued from previous page 

      So, as you can PLAINLY see from the list, there is plenty for you to choose from if you want to 
be more involved in the activities of the Denver Consistory.  Just ask any of the chairmen, and 
they’ll be glad to fill you in on what they do, what the commitment means, and what they 
need.   There’s really no reason to say you can’t find anything to do. 
 
And, while we’re on the subject of committees needing help, we’ve posted “want ads” for 
various groups before - and we definitely need someone to step in and work on the PRINTED 
NEWSLETTER—whether it is as an editor or just a contributor - please consider this opportuni-
ty to pitch in and keep your brothers informed, enlightened, and entertained. 

Helping fund the Scottish rite masonic center 

     Brothers: last month I wrote about a program (the King Soopers Scottish Rite Gift Card Pro-
gram) that could make a substantial contribution to funding the ongoing maintenance of our 
beautiful Scottish Rite Masonic Center.  Many of you responded so that we are now well on 
our way to making this program significant.  More than sixty cards are now in circulation. 
     Remember, for every dollar of groceries or gasoline you charge on the gift card, 5% of that 
amount is paid over to the Scottish Rite Masonic Center by King Soopers.  We can’t lose, nor 
can you.  And, it costs our members not a penny!  It would be wonderful if we could double, 
triple, or more the participation of our members. 
     Audrey and Tom have cards available at the office.  All you need to do is pick one up.  Each 
card is pre-loaded with $10.00 of credit so that is what you will be asked to pay for it (CASH 
ONLY PLEASE!).  Then, take the card to any King Soopers help desk and add whatever amount 
you wish UP TO A MAXIMUM of $500.00 at any one time.  In turn, pay for your groceries and 
gas (at affiliated gas stations only) with the card and you will be making ongoing contributions 
to the Scottish Rite Masonic Center … BUT AT NO COST TO YOU! 
     And remember, there is a second benefit to you.  When you use the gift card, there is NO 
WAY that your credit card can be scammed because the gift card has NONE of your personal 
information on it.   
     GET YOUR GIFT CARD SOON so that you can be a part of preserving our facility. 

THANK YOU MY BROTHERS. 

Bill Skewes, 32° KCCH 
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 From the  
Secretary’s Desk  

Matt Raia, 33° 

 

 The 48th Consecutive Reunion of Denver Consistory, dedicated to Illustrious Brother Robert 
Sage, 33°, was held May 12-14.  We now have 14 new Masters of the Royal Secret.  THANK 
YOU to everyone who helped make the Reunion a Success. 

Continued on next page 

The SGIG recognized and thanked Illustrious 
Brother Charlie Schaeffer, 33°, for over 20 
years of service to Denver Consistory as our 
organist.  His tenure started out as a “one-
time” gig, and soon turned into something a 
little more permanent.  Thank you Charlie, 
your dedication is very much appreciated, as 
is the music you provide for the members of 
the Denver Consistory. 

Amazon Smile Program - The Scottish Rite Masonic Center is a participant in the Amazon 

Smile Program.  The SRMC will receive 1/2 of 1% of purchases made on Amazon.  All you 

need to do when making a purchase is go to the Amazon Smile link and designate the Scottish 

Rite Masonic Center 1370 as the recipient.  It’s just that simple to help your Masonic Center. 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
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 From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

The SGIG presented Double Eagle Collars to Illustri-

ous Brothers Wayne Arner, 33°, Steve Hubbard, 

33°, and Doctor David Powell, 33°, in recognition of 

the thousands of hours of service they have devot-

ed to Denver Consistory.  Our thanks and congratu-

lations to each of them. 

Illustrious Brother S. Brent Morris, 33° GC was 

our guest speaker at the May 16th Stated 

Meeting.  His presentations, “The Curious Inci-

dent of the Exposure That Wasn’t” and 

“Membership Trends from 1900-2000” were 

both entertaining and informative and enjoyed 

by all.  He even entertained us with a card 

trick.  Did anyone figure out how he got all 

those cards when he only started with four? 

Coming events at the consistory 

Monday, June 6, Knights of St. Andrew Stated Meeting, 6:30pm.  Guest Speaker Illustrious 
Brother Burney Brandel, 33°, Right Eminent Grand Commander of the Grand Commandery, 
Knights Templar of Colorado. 
 
Monday, June 20, Stated Meeting.  HAWAIIAN SHIRT NIGHT Dinner at 6:00pm, reservations 
required.  Meeting at 7:00pm.  PARKING GARAGE AVAILABLE  We will be recognizing our new-
est 25 & 50 year members, and one 60 year member.  When the ladies go to their meeting, 
they will work on tote bags for the RiteCare children at Children’s Hospital. 
 
Sunday, June 26, Northern Colorado Scottish Rite Club Golf Tournament.  Proceeds to bene-
fit RiteCare. 
 
Saturday July 16, Shrimp Boil.  Entertainment by Blue Grass Band at 5:00pm, Dinner at 
6:30pm, RESERVATIONS REQUIRED.  PARKING GARAGE AVAILABLE 
 

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 
We will have regularly scheduled lunches on Fridays.  The office will close at 1:00pm on Fri-
days, immediately following lunch.  Regular hours will resume Monday, September 12. 
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      JUNE 

Ever wonder where the names of our months came from?  This is the sixth in a series that 
delves into the origins of the words we use for our months of the year. 

The month of JUNE was named for the Roman goddess Juno, goddess of marriage and the 
wife of the supreme deity Jupiter.   Also from the Latin word juvenis meaning “Young People.” 

June’s birthstone is Alexandrite, Moonstone, or Pearl.  Alexandrite is among the most valua-
ble of semi-precious stones and varies in color from red, yellow, to green, to purple-ish hues.  
Moonstone is a gemstone of the feldspar family and has an opalescent, moon-like appear-
ance.  The pearl is symbolic of purity, protection, love, good luck, and monetary gain. 

The June birth flowers are the Rose and Honeysuckle. 

The zodiac signs for the month of May are GEMINI (until June 21) and CANCER (June 22 on). 

 From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

Colorado Rockies Retail Sales:  Colorado Rockies (Aramark) sent checks to the Scottish Rite 
Masonic Center in the amount of $535 as payment for those who worked the games April 22-
28 and $715 for those who worked the games May 9-15.  Total amount received to date: 
$1250.  The SRMC can DEFINITELY use the money to help maintain our building.  THANK YOU 
to those who worked the games and the donation you made to the SRMC. 

PARKING UPDATE 

All events at Denver Consistory for which the parking garage is available are indicated in the 
RiteWorks Calendar.  When parking in the garage, your vehicle MUST display a Denver Consis-
tory parking permit/decal or it may be ticketed and/or towed.  (This is nothing new.  A parking 
permit has ALWAYS been required.)  IF, AND ONLY IF, special permission has been obtained to 
use the PERA lot behind Denver Consistory, or the Credit Union of Colorado lot on the North-
East corner of 14th Avenue and Logan Street, a special announcement will be made to that 
effect for EACH event.  If no special announcement is made, then parking is NOT ALLOWED 
in either of these lots.  (A word to the wise is sufficient.) 
 
Jewelry for Sale:  Denver Consistory has some very nice pieces of jewelry for sale which 
have been donated to the Consistory.  These items may be purchased from the office.  There 
is a display case in the Green Room behind the Tiler’s desk with some of these items, and we 
have more in the office.  Be sure to take a look the next time you are here. 
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Sunday Masonic Paper 794 
(Excerpted from 07 April 2016 with permission) 

You Called me Brother! 

     The Craft is a society with secrets, but until recently, the public at large thought it was a se-
cret society.  The secrets must, and will, continue to be guarded, but a general understanding 
of what Masonry stands for and does is now becoming available to the ordinary citizen. 
     As a result, some of the old myths will be exploited, respect for our aims and activities will 
increase, and our numbers may grow - not because numbers as such matter, but because eve-
ry additional citizen who joins and commits himself to a notable ethical movement brings 
added strength to society. 
     What, then, is the worthwhile contribution that one makes as a Mason? 
     To me, it is suggested in a story told by a Russian writer.  He relates that a man is walking 
along and is accosted by another who asks him for alms.  “I’m sorry, brother,” is the reply, “I 
have nothing and cannot help you.”  “Don’t worry,” says the beggar, “you called me ‘brother,’ 
and that’s enough!” 
     This is the first thing that Masons learn to do - to call each other “brother.”  They meet in 
fellowship.  They commence work in harmony and conclude in peace.  They have their honest 
differences, but respect each other the more highly for them.  They see each other’s virtues 
and with good humor tolerate each other’s faults.  Wherever they go, their unspoken motto 
echoes the words of Joseph, Et achai anochi mevakesh - “I go seeking my brethren” (Gen. 
37:16).  They KNOW one can depend upon a brother. 
     We are not angels - far from it - and at times our brotherliness is found wanting, but never 
should we let ourselves forget that it is goodly and pleasant to have a brother and to dwell in 
harmony. 
     But, more than this, even greater and far more momentous, we know that each fellow 
man is also a brother, and that to each fellow man one must be able to say: 
     “Brother, I acknowledge you.  Brother, I trust you.  Brother, you can rely on me.  Brother, I 
honor your dignity.  Brother, I respect your opinion.  Brother, I rejoice in your success.  Broth-
er, I am happy at your joy.  Brother, I feel your pain.  Brother, I understand your need.  Broth-
er, I support your hand.  Brother, the world needs you.  Brother, I need you.  Brother, even if I 
have nothing to give you, I call you ‘BROTHER’.” 
    Someone has described this as the age of the “unbrotherhood of man,” and it is little won-
der.  There appears to be an epidemic of immorality wherever you turn.  Injustice, exploita-
tion, self-seeking, arrogance, callousness, corruption, victimization, viciousness, violence—no 
wonder the poet wrote, “A mighty wave of evil is passing over the world.” 
     There is an old allegory in the Talmud (Gen.R. 8:5, etc.).  It tells that before creating man, 
God called the angels together and asked their opinion on what He had in mind.  “Shall I cre-
ate man?” He asked them. 

Continued on next page 
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 SMP 794 - You Called Me Brother! - Continued from previous page 

     “Create him not!” said the angel of Justice.  “He will be unjust towards his brother man; he 
will injure the weak and exploit the vulnerable!” 
     “Create him not!” said the angel of Peace, “He will stain the earth with the blood of his 
brothers; he will spread mischief and discord wherever he goes!” 
     “Create him not!” said the angel of Truth, “Though You create him in Your image and stamp 
the impress of truth on his brow, yet will he desecrate Your creation with falsehood and dis-
honesty!” 
     They would have said still more, but Mercy, the youngest and dearest of them all, stepped 
up to the Divine Throne and said, “Father, create him!  Make him in Your image, as the crown-
ing glory of Creation.  When others forsake him, I will be with him.  I will touch his heart with 
pity and make him kind to others weaker than himself.  When he goes astray, turning from the 
justice, peace, and truth, I will gently direct him back again to the upright path, and he will be 
a brother again to his fellow man!” 
     The Father of Mercy, listened to the voice of Mercy, and with Mercy’s support, He created 
man. 
     Might one not be right in suspecting that there were times, possibly quite frequently, when 
the Almighty was tempted to regret His decision?  When Justice was slighted, and the other 
fellow did not get a fair go; when people gave in to blackmail and bribery; when you were de-
cent to others, provided they belonged to your side, but the rights of others could be trampled 
on with impunity.  When Peace was brushed aside, and even when there was no outright war 
there was no concern for each other, no understanding of each other, no goodwill and gener-
osity of thought and deed.  When Truth was disdained, and the world grew full of broken 
promises, ambiguous half-truths and hypocritical double-talk. 
     And yet the angel of Mercy suggested there was a FUNDAMENTAL DECENCY in human be-
ings which would, with her help, at last rouse itself.  And THIS is where the Masonic Craft has a 
crucial contribution to make. 
     By learning to call each other “brother,” by learning to recognize a brother in every fellow 
man, Masonry will, by attitudes and acts, help to build up the moral fiber of mankind. 
     If we are going to use this impressive service in the midst of this vast assembly as a spur 
and inspiration to anything, let it be our resolution that we renew our pledge to learn to call 
each other “brother” and thus to stand at all times, and wherever we may be, for the good-
ness in man. 
     If we are going to allow the eventful experiences of these Masonic gatherings to leave a 
permanent impression, let it be our determination that Masonry in every jurisdiction will find 
fresh energy to be benevolent in the old ways, and new vigor to seek and adopt new ways to 
be of service to each other and to our society. 
 

Be proud of who you are 

Be proud of what you do and 

Be proud to be a MASON 
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Even Grand Masters 

Work at a Reunion 

Were YOU there? 
Goat? I don’t 
see a goat.  Do 
you? 

$ 

$ 

$ 

$ 

AGGH!
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 Larry Tygart, Sr., 32° 
Venerable Master 

Denver Knights of St. Andrew 

     The educational presentation by Bro. Hugh Ferdows, 32°, who is a “believer in all faiths” 
was indeed timely and informative.  The legacy of the Iranian Masons and their journey 
through the millennia has been, and still is, wrought with the peril of death to all those seek-
ing enlightenment outside of the accepted clerical teachings.  The ties to the origination of Zo-
roastrianism (see the image below) some six millennia ago, and the assemblage of Persians 
some four millennia ago, was and is an impressive lineage for the Masons of Iran. 
     The alignment of these beliefs and the lessons that are learned and have been demonstrat-
ed on the evening of the 13th of May with the public offering of the story from the 31° are, to 
a word, exact.  The basis being: think good thoughts, say good words, and perform good 
deeds, and the obvious court of the dead parallel to Mithra and the Bridge of Separation. 
     “Like most other Divinities, Mithra is not mentioned by name in the Gathas, the oldest texts 
of Zoroastrianism and generally attributed to Zoroaster himself, or by name in the Yasna Hap-
tanghaiti, a seven-verse section of the Yasna liturgy that is linguistically as old as the Gathas.  
As a member of the Irianian ahuric triad, a feature that only Ahura Mazda and Ahura Berezaiti 
(Apam Napat) also have, Mithra is an exalted figure.  Together with Rashnu (“Justice”) and 
Sraosha (“Obedience”), Mithra is one of the three judges at the Chinvat Bridge (the “Bridge of 
Separation”) that all souls must cross.  Unlike Sraosha, Mithra is not, however, a Psychopomp.  
Should the Good Thoughts, Words, and Deeds outweigh the bad, Srasosha alone conveys the 
soul across the Bridge.” 
     The Knights’ next stated meeting will be on June 6th at 6:30 p.m. and Illustrious Brother 
Bernie Brandel, 33°, will be providing the lecture.  We invite ALL to attend as this will be our 
last (going dark for the summer) lecture until October, and the opportunity to enjoy discus-
sions and harmony.  Thank you again to all those who participate and make our Chapter and 
the Scottish Rite better. 
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The PrelaTe’s 

pulpit 

Rev. Jim Harris, 33° 

 

     I really enjoy this time of the year.  It is nice to see blue skies today (May 18th) after all the 
fog and rain.  I need to remember the sun shines every day, however we might not see it.  I 
was feeling a little gloomy yesterday when one of my Masonic brothers called.  He was cheery 
and upbeat.  His call picked up my spirits.  Albert Schweitzer said “At times our own light goes 
out and is rekindled by a spark from another person.  Each of us has cause to think with deep 
gratitude of those who have lighted the flame within us.”  After all the rain, the grass is really 
green and everything looks new.  Welcome to the season of Spring.  We all have those per-
sons around us who seem to cheer us up.  However, we also have those persons who seem 
always to be unhappy and complaining about something.  They complain about the weather, 
about the country, about politics, about the Grand Lodge, and everything else.  They can 
spread a lot of unhappiness. 
     What kind of a person are you?  We had a wonderful reunion, great fellowship, good food, 
and fourteen new men joined the Scottish Rite.  As I look at my life, it is not perfect - my wife 
has several health issues, I can’t accomplish everything I used to be able to accomplish, I have 
a few health issues, and on and on.  However, I am blessed in so many ways.  The Supreme 
Architect of the Universe has been good to me.  Psalm 121 tells us that our help comes from 
the Lord.  The Bible teaches us that we are members, one of another.  Isaiah tells us that the 
darkness cannot put out the Light.  In Masonry, we are brought INTO the light. 
     Have a great Spring, find some newness in your life, and be a shining light.  It is amazing 
how one small candle can light up a dark room. 
     Peace and Joy. 
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All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose 
Croix Funeral service at the time of their passing.  Members should ad-
vise their families of their wishes to have this beautiful service.  It is a 
very dignified  service intended to help bring comfort to the family. 

 
The current members of the Denver Consistory Rose Croix Funeral 

Team are: John Buchanan, 33° - Chairman, Scott A. Bates, 32° KCCH, 
Jerry Fenimore, 33°,  Jack Harlan, 33°, M. Edward Johnson, 33°,  Rich-
ard Mitchell, 33°,  Matthew Raia, 33°,  Roy Snyder, 32° KCCH,  John 
Warren, 33°,  Richard Wenzel, 32° 

 
If you are interested in joining the Rose Croix Funeral Team and 

helping them, contact the office or John Buchanan, 33° for more infor-
mation. 

Warren William Calhoun, 32°   09/18/2015 
John Coleman Cawood, 32°    04/25/2016 
Thomas Barber Coberly, 32° KCCH  05/01/2016 
Walter Lee McCray, 32°    12/07/2015 
Paul Haley Dexheimer, 32°    05/06/2016 
Warren Lee Glover, 33°    05/15/2016 
John Bennett Howard, 32°    03/13/2016 
Van Thomas Kistler, 32°    01/13/2016 
Jack Davis Kline, 32°     01/22/2016 
Robert Andrew Neave, 32°    05/01/2016 
William Brown Paynter, 32°    05/07/2016 
Frank E. Simpson, 32°     12/17/2015 
George David Wagner, 32°    09/30/2015 
Max Ludwig Weissmann, 32°   04/19/2016 

14 
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JUNE Special Birthdays 
90 Years Young 

John L. Heil 
Eugene Gladstone 
Edgar A. Kennedy 
George F. Knowles 
Richard K. Welle 

Ivan E. Johansson 

80 Years Young 
Richard L. Stevens 
James S. Kimmel 
William O. Schurr 
Robert D. Schimpf 

Kenneth W. Harmon 
Ronald J. McKenzie 

Thomas H. Bradbury 

70 Years Young 
Robert L. Rodgers 
Charles G. Wilson 
Paul G. Stutzman 

60 Years Young 
Howard W. White 
Bruce W. Schwartz 

Jerry W. Blecha 
Victor E. McMullin 

50 Years Young 
Kurt M. Blair 

Kevin D. Curry 
Randy Harrold 
Scott A. Bates 

40 Years “Old” 
Michael J. Archer 

Adam R. Stephenson 

Youngest Member 
Hayden J. Mackey (23 years old) 

To ALL our Brothers 

June 14, 1775 

(241 years) 
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

Matthew A. Raia, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4621  /  matt@denverconsistory.org 

 
Audrey Ford - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 
303-861-4261  /  audrey@denverconsistory.org 

FAX: 303-861-4269 
 

John A. Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 
303-238-3635 

 
Bill Hickey, 33°- Editor-in-Chief 
editor@denverconsistory.org 

 
D. J. Cox, 33° - Editor Emeritus 

970-980-4340 
 

Daniel Conway, 32° KCCH - Webmaster 
webmaster@denverconsistory.org 

 
This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Web site. 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

 

All photographs and graphics used in this issue are in 
the public domain.    Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIN 
logos are taken from a public domain library. 
 
This publication is copyright 2016 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 33° - Chairman 
Richard Silver, 32° KCCH 

John Warren, 33° 
Jack D. White, 32° KCCH 

 
If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.  Contact: 

audrey@denverconsistory.org 
Or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 
The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

Ronald A. Seale, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Stephen M. Munsinger, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

Orient of Colorado 

David W. Powell, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG 

Valley of Denver 

Richard D. Silver, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Scott A. Bates, 32° KCCH 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Robert A. Salazar, 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

Matt Raia, 33° 
Secretary 
Recorder  
Registrar 

William A. Hickey, 33° 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Wayne Arner, 33° 
Treasurer 

Joe E. Kier, 33° 
Almoner 

James H. Harris, 33° 
Prelate 
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mailto:rsilver20@me.com
mailto:scott@scottbates.com
mailto:deltapidelta@aol.com
mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
mailto:waner3@comcast.net
mailto:rckymn2000@yahoo.com
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OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page (New and Revised) 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 32° KCCH 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Mike Brewer, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

http://www.linkedin.com 

Search for:  Colorado Scottish Rite Masonry, Denver Consistory, Scottish Rite, or 

    Scottish Rite Freemasons (SGC) 

Primarily a “professional” 
networking site.   
QUESTIONS? 
Bill Hickey, 33º 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:mike.brewer@gravatonenergyresources.com
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
http://www.linkedin.com/
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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